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  SUCCESS   TEAMWORK   ATTITUDE   RESPECT       

June 10th 
 

Tena Koutou, nga mihi nui, 
 

BOT Meeting 10
th
 June 

The new Board will assemble for the first time after the 
elections. We would like to congratulate the following;    
Mrs Louise Morris, Mr Todd Nicholl, Mrs Debbie Darby,     
Mr Andrew Bell, Ms Tania Horn and Mrs Wendy Oliver. 
Thank you to Mr McGiven and Mr Scott for your many 
years of service on the Board.  
 

Open Day ï Junior Room 
The Open Day in the junior room was very busy with a 
group of eight pre-school students that came from Te    
Aroha Kindy for a visit. It was a fun and exciting morning 
and a great opportunity for our children to be role models 
and ambassadors for younger students. 
 

Maths Challenge 
Good luck to all of the children (Years 5,6,7 and 8) who are   
participating in the Maths Challenge and thank you to the 
parents who are transporting children in to town. 
 

Gymnastics 
Next week several of our children will be participating in the 
Gymsports Competition in Morrinsville, we wish them good 
luck and hope they have a fun time. Thank you to the     
parents who are providing transport for this event. 
 

Thanks Coach 
Thank you to the wonderful parents that come in each 
week to coach our children in the respective sports,       
basketball and netball; Mrs Maree Stewart, Jaelin Stewart 
and Mrs Debbie Darby 
Gymnastics; Mrs Lynsey Spice and Mrs Kelly Baker.  
Your time, experience and skills is much appreciated. 
 

Technology Challenge 
On the 24

th
 June a group of Year 7 and 8 students will be 

travelling into Te Aroha to take part in the Technology  
Challenge. 
 

Health Nurse 
The Public Health nurse will be here on Monday to         
immunise the Year 8 girls. 
 

Tree Planting 
We would like to warmly invite community members to our 
Tree Planting day on Monday the 27

th
 June. We have been 

fortunate enough to have been given a $500.00 grant from 
Keep New Zealand Beautiful so that we can add more   
native trees to our native grove. 
 

FROM THE CLASSROOMS: 
Room 4: Kia Ora.  
The short week has put us out of kilter!  Today  
a group of Year 7 and 8 students have participated in the 
Inter School Mathematics challenge at Te Aroha Primary. 
On Thursday we have a visit from Mrs Qualtrough who is a 
past pupil of the school. She also taught at this school   
during her first years of teaching. The students had many 
interesting questions to ask about Elstow School and   
community. We discovered that where our classroom is 
situated was once the horse paddock. When times were 
busy on the farm the children stayed at home and helped. 
No tractors, but horse and cart!  It was hard for the students 

to comprehend when Mrs Qualtrough suggested that during 
her childhood they stayed at home and made their own fun 
when they were not mowing lawns, tending to the gardens 
and doing every day chores. A great learning experience 
for all students. Have a safe and relaxing weekend. 
Room 1: Tena Koutou 
Another short week this week.  I trust that you all had a 
great long weekend and hopefully some of you got to go 
away and do something exciting. I had a CRT day
(Classroom release time)  on Tuesday this week where I 
sat down with the tamariki and tested their reading.  I was 
impressed with the progress that the children are making 
this term so far.  We had an open day on Wednesday and 
we were lucky enough to host 8 awesome children from Te 
Aroha Kindergarten.  I was impressed with the confidence 
of the Kindy kids.  They had an awesome time and we   
enjoyed having them.  Come back soon!  Ma te wa! 
Room 3: Another busy week in Room 3, we have really 
enjoyed our netball skills organised by Bella, Shaniya     
and Arcadia.  Our multiplication/division unit in maths has 
come to an end, the children will be busy next week writing 
some reflections on their learning for their student         
portfolios.  Thanks to the parents who have sent in tissues, 
amazing how many we are going through in a week. Have 
a great weekend everyone. 
Room 2:  
Kia ora whanau. Itôs been another great week in Room Two 
and while we still have had a few children away with illness, 
the class seems to be humming along nicely. In maths this 
week we completed creating our maps based on the Han-
sel and Gretel fairy tale, then devised a set of directions to 
follow, ending up at the candy cottage Some children put 
their work on our class blog so hopefully youôve been able 
to check it out.  Our marine pollution mural is up on the wall 
and it looks fantastic! The children completed a piece of 
Autumn writing with Mrs Barker this week and decorated it 
with a leaf border ï they look awesome! We are becoming 
more expert at showing examples of our work on our class 
blog and most children can now do this independently. This 
can be accessed via the school website and I know the kids 
would love you to take a look and to read any comments 
you wish to post. Have a great weekend everybodyéand 
GO ALL  BLACKS! 
 

 

CAMP FUNDRAISING: 
Congratulations to the Wilson family who won 
the firewood raffle. Kian, Mel, Brad and the boys 
will all keep nice and warm now. Thank you to 
Todd Nicholls for this generous donation. 

Still for sale: Kindling $15 a box, Mandarins $2 for 20 and  
Tupperware Pack $2 per ticket. 

 CHANGE OF OFFICE HOURS  

  Due to personal  circumstances I will only be  

  in the  school office till 12:30 for the next 

three weeks.  The phone will be answered in 

the afternoons, but if you need to bring in money, make  

arrangements for bus, etc  I would  appreciate it if  you 

could do it before 12:30pm.  Thank you ,   Jocelyn  



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  to Benji who is the only 
one to celebrate a birthday this week. We 
hope you have a great birthday. 
 

 

BASKETBALL: The finals draw for TUESDAY 14TH  
5.30:  Stanley Ave Breakers   vs   St Josephs Saints 
6.05:  Elstow Stars    vs    T.A.P.S Titans 
6.40:  Manawaru Magic   vs   Stanley Lakers 
7.15:  T.A.P.S Tornadoes   vs  St Josephs Legends 
Bye: Elstow Rebels 
Good luck to the STARS from us all. 
 
 

NETBALL:  
10.50 Ct 1 Elstow A vs Stanley A St Mana A/ TAPS A 
  Ct 3 St Mana B vs Elstow B 
Have a great day girls. 
 

RUGBY DRAW: 
Under 8ôs Te Aroha v Waihi Black @ Te Aroha 
Under 9ôs Div 1 Whangamata v Te Aroha Red @ Whanga 
Under 11 Div 1 Te Aroha v Tairua @ Te Aroha 
Under 13 Div 1  Te Aroha v Thames @ Te Aroha 
Under 13 Div 2 Coromandel v Te Aroha @ Coromandel 

FREE EAR CLINIC SERVICE 
FOR CHILDREN  For enquir-
ies regarding this service, 
please phone: 07 838 3565  

The next ear clinic will be at Te Aroha on Wednesday 
15th June at Future Te Aroha Community Centre, 13 
Boundary Street 9:30-12:00 & 1:00-2:00. 

 COMING EVENTS 

13th Year 8 Immunisations 

15th BOT meeting 7:30 all welcome 

17th Room 2 Assemblyðall welcome 

22nd  Gymnastics 

24th Room 1 Assemblyðall welcome 

July 

1st 
Room 4 Assemblyðall welcome 

8th Room 3 Assemblyðall welcome 

We had three teams entered in he Maths Challenge  

Congratulations to Daniel, Benji and Jayden  

who came third.   Well done  !!  

Regards:  

Heather,  

Wendy, 

Deane,   

Donna,  

Darren,  

Sarah,  

Tessa,  

Anne,  

Gordon,  

Justin &  

Jocelyn 


